
 

 

Dear Property Owner: 

 

York Region is improving York Durham Line from Bethesda Sideroad to 14th Avenue in the Town of 

Whitchurch-Stouffville and the City of Markham. 

 

To complete the removal and replacement of the existing asphalt road surface and replace culverts, a series 

of road closures are required. 

 

For phase five of the project, York Durham Line from 

16th Avenue to Major Mackenzie Drive will be closed 

from 7 a.m. on Thursday, August 28, 2025 to 7 p.m. 

on Thursday, September 18, 2025. 

 

Through traffic is not permitted during the closure but 

local traffic will continue to have access to their 

properties during the closure. 

 

Driveway access may be temporarily interrupted while 

culverts are replaced. Residents will be informed in 

advance of any disruption. 

 

Residents are reminded to obey all work zone signs in 

active work sites for the safety of all. 

 

Residents are asked to have their garbage and recycling to the curb before 7 a.m. on their regular collection 

day as vehicles will be permitted to collect before construction begins at 7 a.m.  

 

Project updates will continue to be posted at york.ca/YorkDurhamLine and on York Region’s social media 

channels. If you have any questions or concerns, staff will be pleased to respond. Contact us using any 

method noted below and reference “Contract 25-156”. 

 

 

 

 


